
 

 

 

Dear Students, 

 I wish that all your Family Members and yourself are fine and healthy in this COVID 19 

pandemic situation. During the past three months the University has engaged all the 

students by conducing online classes, webinars, quiz etc. The Lockdown period has not 

hindered our teaching learning process. In this context, I congratulate all the Faculty and 

students who have shown their great strength in being with University at the hardest 

periods.  

Now, University is in the process of conducting online examinations in a phased manner. 

You are well aware that AMET is a Unique University which offers programmes of 

various kinds such as maritime, professional, science etc.  Final Year students are 

awaiting for the examinations to be conducted to get their degrees and to join in their 

recruited companies or pursue their Higher Education. Hence, the University has 

scheduled End Semester Examinations for the final year students (except maritime 

programmes) from 6th July 2020 onwards through online using the CAMU platform. The 

University has also created an online payment gateway for the payment of tuition fee 

dues for the previous semester and examination fee. University will be sending the 

unique ID and password for online examination only to the students those who have no 

fee dues.  

In this context, representations are received from other students also about the conduct 

of the examinations for the even semester of 2019-20. Hence the University has decided 

to conduct examinations for the entire students of AMET, irrespective of the branch and 

year of study through online from 15th July 2020 onwards. The University is keen on 

conducting online examinations for the following reasons 

 



 

 

 

1. Most of the students of AMET who are both in final year and pre final year are 

already got placement. They need their degree to be awarded in suitable time so 

that they can join in their job at specified time 

2. The students in other than final year, who have got placements, the Employers 

are to be provided with the examination results for the selected students 

3. A large number of students are availing bank loans to meet their tuition fee 

expenses. Examinations results are mandatory to provide bank loans for the next 

academic year which will commence in due course of time. 

 

For getting eligible to appear online examinations and publication of results, student 

should have no fee dues. The students those who have no fee due alone will be 

permitted for online examinations and their results alone will be published.  

Individual students will be communicated separately with the details of applicable fee 

dues and examination fee. Students can pay the pending tuition fee and examination 

fee through online in the specified online payment gateway. Detailed communication 

will reach the students shortly. Moreover, the schedule of examinations from the 

second week of July onwards will be communicated through the Office of Controller of 

Examination. Students are also requested to visit the University website for latest 

announcements.  

I request all the students to follow the advisory messages of the Government to fight 

COVID19. Keep yourself and your family safe. Best wishes. 

With regards 

Col Dr G Thiruvasagam 
Vice Chancellor  


